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Vice President Vince Weber called the
meeting to order at 6:45 AM.

Al Ferrell  gave the invocation. We
recited the Pledge of Alliegence.

Birthdays: Ernie Douglas-20th, Vince
Weber-21st, Robert Uphaus-23rd. The
Sunrise Choir although small in number
sang!

Student of the Month:  Seaman High
School Principal Mike Monaghan
introduced the January 2017 Seaman
High School/Sunrise Optimist Student of
the Month, Faith Barr. Faith had to
leave early for practice with the Seaman
Dance Team, the Vikettes. Faith is at the
top of her class and already has one
year of college credit through her work
at Seaman High School. Faith is involved
with Student Council, FBLA, National
Honor Society and the swim team. Faith
has led many projects through her
internship at Northland Christian
Church. Faith plans to attend
Manhattan Christian College, with the
possibilty of a dual degree program with
KSU. Congratulations to Fair Barr,
January Seaman High School/Sunrise
Optimist Student of the Month.

January 17, 2017:  Mike Monaghan,
Seaman High School Principal, stayed to
present information on 1:1 digital
leaning, a program that
provides a MacBook Air
laptop into every 7 -12
grade student's hand. This
program is matched with
"Schoology", the district-
wide leaning management
system. Mike also reviewed
the Seaman USD 345

Random Drug Testing Policy. It is
referred to "Helping Policy" that assists
students and their parents. Seaman
students in grades 7 - 12 who participate
in KSHSAA sponsored activities or are
issued a school-parking permit will be
subject to random drug testing.
Additionally, students and their families
may agree to "Opt-In" to the random
testing pool.

January 24, 2017:  Jim Hanni, AAA of
Kansas.

January 31, 2017:  Amy Bauer,
Stormont Vail Hospital Healthwise.

February 4, 2016:  Zone meeting in
Paola. Meet and greet other Optimist
members in other clubs in our zone.

February 7, 2017:  Phiicia McKee, Keep
America Beautiful.

February 18, 2017:  Pancake Feed at
Logan Elementary School 8am – 1pm.

April 22, 2017:  2nd Annual Trap Shoot
10:00 am – 2:00 pm at Shawnee County
Hunter Education Facility & Shooting
Range, east side of Shawnee State
Fishing Lake.  $25 for 50 clays – Men’s
& Women’s Divisions.  $15 for up to 50
clays – Novice Division.  Raffle:  12
gauge shotgun.  $10/ticket – only 250

tickets printed!

Drawings this week:
Tickets:  Ernie Douglas
Progressive:  #68, Darrell
Six

Closed with the
OPTIMIST CREED.

Celebrating over 50 years of service to Youth & North Topeka!
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